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RELATIONSHIPS RESPONSIBILITY RESILIENCE RESPECT

by Tas Ktenidis
House Teams
Aberfoyle Hub introduced last week a house teams
system. The purpose of house teams is for student
recognition on their personal efforts and whole school
community involvement. All students have been 
allocated to the four existing house teams. A note will
soon come home informing you in what team your child
will be in.

The four teams which are our historical  student teams
are; Sauerbier (Red), Warrakilla (Blue), Appleton (Yellow)
and Nicolle (Green). Students will be competing for an
overall shield that will be presented to the winning team
at the end of each school year. These teams will also be
the same teams that will compete for Sports day.

The House team shield will not replace the Sports day
shields. Both Sports day shields will remain as part of
Sports day competition and be celebrated on that day.
Students will be able to earn points for their team.

Three categories are Sports which will account for 30%
towards shield success. Examples for points in Sport can
be; Sports day, Pedal Prix, SAPSASA, Out of school sport,
Lunch Clubs.
 
The second category is Academic achievement. This
accounts for 30% towards shield success. Examples for
points can be; academic achievement, academic
improvement and outstanding pieces of work. The final
category is Community/ School values. This will account
for 40% of shield points. Examples in earning points can
be; service to the school community, Inter-school
competition involvement, positive behaviour, acts of
kindness, positive attitude, music/dance drama
involvement and canteen work. 

Student leaders being our SRC executives and Sports
Captains and Vice Captains will also be part, with staff in
allocating points for the above categories. As student
leaders, they have an opportunity to be positive role
models for their peers and be able to give recognition for
positive efforts by their peers.

I look forward to celebrating student success throughout
the year and our first winning house at the end of the year.
Good luck to all students. 

Reminder Staff Car parks
A quick reminder to all and new families to our
school community. During drop off in the
mornings and pick up after school, we ask that
families please do not drive into the staff car
parks. Many students and families do use the two
main gates to come onto school grounds and
leave school grounds. Having students trying to
work around moving cars is an added risk and
one that we do not want to see anyone being
hurt. 
Thank you to all who are supportive of school
safety measures.

Assemblies 
We have recommenced with student assemblies
and have scheduled them for the remainder of
the year.
I am hopeful that COVID will not be a negative
factor to planned assemblies.

With the reintroduction of assemblies further
directions from the Department for Education
have clarified that we can now have families
attend such events in a COVID safe manner.

School assemblies will be held in the hall. In
order to have family members also attend, we
will all need to follow some simple measures due
to the high number of people who will be in the
hall. 
• All visitors will be required to sign in when they
attend assemblies. This measure will be in place
just in case we do have a COVID outbreak. We
will be able to easily contact you. 
• Sign in book will be set for you at the door.
• All visitors will be required to wear a mask
during assembly. 
• Seating will be set allowing for COVID safe social
distancing. We ask that seats are not to be
moved.
Students and Staff are looking forward to seeing
you come and join us in future assemblies. 

Kind Regards
Tas Ktenidis 



Out of School Sports
Basketball

Both the year 3/4 and 5/6 Hub Hawks have got off to a great start
this term recording a number of wins already. 

Monday night saw the 5/6 team take on McLaren Vale White. It was
quite a physical game with Kane M going to the free throw line
several times. While he missed a few opportunities he top scored
with 7 points. 
The team has continued to improve on their defensive skills, with
Milly M grabbing lots of rebounds. Final score was 11-11. 

The 3/4’s had a big win last Wednesday 23-14.

Soccer

U9's 
The under 9 soccer team have had a great start to the season, we
have had 1 win and 1 loss so far this year.  Both games have been
very exciting and close all the way to the end. 
Our first game was at home. We were lucky enough to get a win 5 -
2 against St Thomas. Game number 2 was a much harder one and
we had our first loss 0-4 against Westbourne Park PS. Everyone
played well all the way to the end, never giving up.

U10's
The under 10 have had some very tough competition so far this
year and are yet to get there first win. They played against McAuley
PS for their first game at home and lost 1 - 9, with a great goal
coming in the second half to lift the spirits at the end. 
The second game (last week) was played away against Concordia
St Johns. Everyone played really well nearly bringing the win home
and having an excellent second half to finish the game off strong. (
I'm just waiting for the exact score ) it's only a matter of time before
they get there first win for the season.

Absences
The Front Office can be notified of
any student absences by phoning
8270 5055 or sending a text to 
0428 910 895

 JUNE/JULY
 

P U B L I C  H O L I D A Y

Queens Birthday
13th June 

S C H O O L  D I S C O ;

Friday 24th June 

M U D  D A Y ;

5th July

End Term 2 ; Dismissal 2.30pm
8th July

C A S U A L  D A Y

8th July

SAVE THESAVE THESAVE THE   
   DATEDATEDATE

From the desk of the
Deputy Principal

by Sarah Magnusson



R E C O N C I L I A T I O N  W E E K



Our SRC
Executive team
consists of Kayla
S, Grace M, Evie T,
Amelia G and
Charlotte W. This
team will work
closely with Mrs
Videon
throughout the
year assisting with
community and
fundraising
events, hosting
assembly and
working with Mr
Ktenidis (this is
just a small
example of the
roles they will
carry out).

Due to COVID restrictions earlier this year, our Sports
Captains and SRC Executive team for 2022 were officially
acknowledged last week at assembly.

Our Sports Captains for this year are ;
Isla C (Warrakilla), Seth A (Sauerbier), Ava R (Appleton) and Milly M (Nicolle).
I look forward to working alongside this group throughout the year.

In some other
exciting news, we
have officially
launched the new
'Thalassa Shield'.

Letters will go
home this week
with information
regarding your
child's house
team.
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Sports News

Well done to the
boys who took
part in the
Southern Valley
Rugby Tackle
carnival today.

It was a huge
learning curve for
the boys who were
up against some
tough opposition.
It was great to see
the team improve
throughout the
day.

Thank you to the
parents who came
along to support
and assist with
transport.




SAPSASA
Netball team
who took part
in Happy Valley
PS and
Morphett Vale
East PS on the
01/06/22.



orders close
24/06/22

Out of School Sports 



Under 9's ;Jonathon Cain,
Harry Kazazic, Dylan Leach,
Thomas Jones, Beau
Thomas, Hayden
Fallowfield, Samuel
Richards, Taitem
McFarlane, Archer Grava,
Fletcher Ats




At The Hub We Value Relationships, Responsibility, Resilience and
Respect



Aberfoyle Hub Primary School
29 JEANETTE CRESCENT, ABERFOYLE PARK SA 5159

www.ahs@schools.sa.edu.au
dl.0536.info@schools.sa.edu.au Follow us on Facebook 

facebook.com/AberfoyleHubR7school

Receive school notices and
Newsletter on Skoolbag

Connect with the classroom on 

class dojo


